SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL
March 13, 2007

5:15 p.m. – Bobcat Café

Members Present:  Gillian Cavezzali, Maryanna Swanson, Greg Turmelle, Becky Robertson, 
Julie Fogarty, Amy Gadwah, Dave McKenney, Linda Horton, Nick Mignonelli, Cappy 
Hahn, Peter Gulick, Bruce Parsons and Janice Prescott

· Acceptance of February minutes:  members of the SCC requested that #6 of the minutes be changed to read:  6. The concept will be ready to be presented to the Board by December 2007.  Mr. Gulick will have the subcommittee minutes amended accordingly and they will be mailed with these minutes to members.  Additionally, another item needs to be added for clarification:  7. “It is not enough to fill the buckets (of the digital portfolio) with information.  Students should be able to demonstrate that they can apply the information.”  The digital portfolio is a collection of information and a senior capstone project is one way of applying that knowledge.  A motion was made to accept the minutes as amended; the vote was unanimous.
· Senior Capstone Committee Report – there was much discussion regarding the subcommittee’s report and Mr. Parsons stressed that we are under no time constraints to work on this project.  The State has only mandated that we have written competencies and assessments by August 2008 for all credit courses taught at PRHS and that freshmen have digital portfolios.  This committee recognizes that this subcommittee project will likely be a long process to devise the specifics of the program and look at budgetary implications.  The next meeting of the subcommittee will be on Monday, April 2 at 5:15 p.m. in the Bobcat Café.

· The committee asked if there were funds budgeted for next year for sophomore portfolios as well as freshmen.  This will insure that all the freshman work from this year will not be lost.  Mr. Parsons said he believes there are but he will check.

· Weighted Grades:  Mr. Gulick reported that the faculty will be discussing this at their March Faculty Meeting and student government will be coming up with their recommended at their meeting on Thursday.  A motion was made by Mr. Turmelle, seconded by Mrs. Cavezzali, to discuss and decide the SCC’s recommendation regarding weighted grades be done at the April 10th SCC meeting; the vote was unanimous.  Once the SCC has all three recommendations; one from the faculty, one from student government and one from SCC, they will come to a consensus for a recommendation to the School Board.
· The meeting was adjourned at 6:02 p.m.

· The next SCC meeting will be on Tuesday, April 10, 2007 at 5:15 p.m.

